Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: cycling infrastructure
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I would like to know if and when Cllr Nigel Porter was made aware of the cycling infrastructure that has been installed on Aylestone Road by LCC. As much as possible I would like to know what information he was made aware of such as the details of the scheme and any objections he made to this.
Response:
Please see attached documents with reference to the numbers in the table below.
	NO
	DATE
	WHAT
	DESCRIPTION

	1
	Summer 
2020
	For information
	Aylestone Road Key Worker Corridor ‘pop-up’ scheme was introduced in Summer 2020. 


	2
	21st October 
2021
	Email
	Ward Councillors were made aware of proposals to make permanent changes to ‘Pop-Up’ Cycle Tracks along Aylestone Rd & Braunstone Lane East. An invitation was made to a verbal briefing or meeting ahead of any public engagement. The offer of a briefing was not taken up.

.

	3
	4th May 2022 
	For information
	General on-line public engagement surveys conducted as requested by Active Travel England to determine general views on local traffic/transport issues - delivered to 334 residential, business and school (not ward cllrs, including the person in question) addresses in vicinity of Aylestone Road by postcard. There were no specific questions asked or responses received on the Aylestone Rd scheme. 


	4 & 4a
	6th September 
2023
	Email
	Ward Councillors were sent a scheme visualisation of the planned work along Aylestone Rd and a schedule of work.


	5
	8th September 2023

	Email
	Cllr Porter requested details of the consultation and results.

	6
	18th September 2023
	Letter
	Andrew L Smith (Director of Planning, Transport and Regeneration) wrote to Ward Councillors detailing the notification process on and confirming start of work.


	7
	26th September
2023

	Email
	Councillor Porter requests ‘consultation details and results’.



	8
	7th November 2023

	Email
	Alison Greenhill responded to Cllr Porter requests detailing the process.


Please note details of some officers in the attachments have been redacted.  Disclosure of personal data relating to junior members of staff below Heads of Service are exempt from release as the Council considers that to be an absolute exemption under Section 40(2) (personal data), and this therefore constitutes a refusal under Section 17 of the Act. 

The Council judges that disclosure of this information to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified, legitimate & explicit purposes.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
